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PAROISSE DE ST. PIERRE 

 
The Twenty Fourth Day of May Two Thousand and Twenty-Three 

 

 

An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St. Peter will be held in the Parish 

Hall on Wednesday 24 May 2023 at 7.00 p.m. to: - 

 

1. Receive, and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish Assembly held on  

Thursday 25 April 2023 

 

2. To nominate a Committee member for St Peters Youth & Community Centre for a 

period of three years. 

 

3. Take into consideration the following recommendations to the Assembly of Governor, 

Bailiff and Jurats of licences for the year 2023, an Assembly for: 

 

Company:  Mr Ian Osborne 
    

Category:  Sixth Category 
 

Business:  Jersey Zoo Concession (Jersey Airport) 
   L ’Avenue de la Commune 
   St Peter 
   JE1 1BY 
 

Application is to sell alcohol at the Durell Wildlife concession in the departure lounge of 
Jersey Airport.  
 

1 On the Proposition of Joao Camara, seconded by Christine Coen, the minutes of the 

assembly held on 25 April 2023, which were previously handed out, were approved. 

 

2 Mark Capern proposed Helen Mary Elizabeth Evans for the role of Committee 

member for St Peters Youth & Community Centre. Helen was born in Jersey, lives in 

St Peter and attended Beaulieu Convent school. Helen used to be in Finance working 

for Ports of Jersey but now is teaching Maths & Statistics. This proposal was second 

by Sally Johnson. As there were no further nominations, the Constable congratulated 

Helen and advised no swearing in is required. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

747 

 

 

3 Ian Osborne, Head of Retail at Durrell addressed the assembly. He advised that as part 

of the latest Durrell Initiative, The Tortoise Trail, which begins on 01 July 2023, they 

have got together with La Mare Vineyards to create a merchandise pack which consists 

of a boxed fudge and a Limited-edition Gin. This will be sold in their shop in town and 

then at the Airport concession.  

Beyond the trail date, they are hoping to create a Jersey Zoo Durrell label for the gin 

they are also in talks with the breweries to create a Gerald Durrell bottled beer. These 

are all limited products but a good addition to the goods already sold. 

This will fund the new tropical house at the zoo. 

The Constable asked the Chef de Police, Joao Camara for comments, Joao confirmed 

that he never has any licensing issues at the Airport, therefore wishes them all success. 

This application was proposed by Yolande Logan and seconded by Katherine Evans. 

The Constable asked for a show of hands, unanimously in favour. No abstentions. 

 

The Constable wished them good luck with the products. 

 

As there were no further business, the Constable thanked everyone for attending. 

 

This concluded the business of the Assembly. 

 

 

 

 

18 May 2023      R P Vibert 

Connetable    

  

 

 


